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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
TANISHA S. EDWARDS, ESQ., CHIEF FINANCIAL OFFICER, AND DEPUTY CHIEF OF STAFF TO THE SPEAKER
RICHARD LEE, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

INT. NO: 1041

COMMITTEE: Health

	TITLE: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to an outreach campaign to inform parents about their rights in relation to childcare programs
	SPONSOR(S): Council Members Sanchez, Ung, Lee, Brannan, Rivera, Abreu, Menin, Zhuang, Narcisse, Ossé, Avilés, Brooks-Powers, Ayala, Marte, Banks, Hanks, Schulman, Hudson, Nurse, Krishnan, Restler, Feliz, Cabán, Louis and Gutiérrez



SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: Int. No. 1041 would require the Department of Health and Mental Hygiene (DOHMH) to conduct an annual outreach campaign to inform parents and legal guardians about their rights regarding their children in childcare programs. DOHMH would be required to include in the campaign the followings: information on making complaints to local and state agencies regarding childcare programs; a description of the information that childcare programs are required to post on the premises; a description of the information that childcare programs are required to provide to parents; and a description of the rights that parents have, including that parents have the right to unrestricted access to their child and the right to inspect during operating hours any area of a child care program to which a child or parent has access, or which could present a hazard to the health and safety of the child or parent.

EFFECTIVE DATE: Immediately

CITY COUNCIL ESTIMATE:

	

	Effective FY26
	FY Succeeding Effective FY27
	Full Fiscal Impact FY27

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0



FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH PROPOSED LOCAL LAW WOULD FIRST BECOME EFFECTIVE: 2026

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: 2027

IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is estimated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation. The Office of Management and Budget’s (OMB) estimate of this legislation’s impact on the City’s revenues is consistent with the Council’s estimate.

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is estimated that there would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation, as DOHMH would use existing resources to fulfill its requirements. OMB’s estimate of this legislation’s impact on the City’s expenditures is consistent with the Council’s estimate.

SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A

SOURCE(S) OF INFORMATION:	New York City Council Finance Division
					New York City Office of Management and Budget
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:  	 	Valeria Lazaro-Rodriguez, Financial Analyst
					
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:		Florentine Kabore, Unit Head
            Chima Obichere, Deputy Director	
	Jonathan Rosenberg, Managing Deputy Director
	Nicholas Connell, Counsel
	
OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET ESTIMATE: The Office of Management and Budget provided an estimate, which is attached in full.
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